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 SELECTBOARD MEETING MINUTES 
October 2, 2017 

 
Called to Order: The meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM. 

Members Present:  Randy Crochier, Greg Snedeker, John Ward Members Absent: none 
Others Present: Ray Purington, Administrative Assistant; Janet Masucci, George Brace, Gene Beaubien, Ken Sears, 
Steve Connell, Jason Edson, Greg Parody, Mark Graham, Tom Frawley 

Fire Department - IamResponding: Fire Chief Gene Beaubien and four members of the Board of Fire Engineers met 
with the Selectboard to request approval to sign up for the IamResponding responder reply system.  They attempted 
to show a demonstration video, but were unsuccessful due to internet connectivity issues.  It was explained the 
product is a smartphone- and web-based app, used by fire departments and other emergency response agencies to 
know who is responding to a call, where they are responding, and when they will be responding.  Several area 
departments are currently using the system, including Erving, Greenfield, and Sunderland. 

The app can also provide instant updates to all fire department personnel when a piece of equipment is removed 
from or brought back into service. The app can be used to keep track of firefighters’ availability, and whether 
someone is out of town.  A key advantage to using the system is it lets responders who are already at the Fire Station 
know who else is responding to the call, which can allow equipment to leave the station sooner. 

After a 2-month free trial, the cost of the system is $800 per year, and that amount was included in the FY18 budget 
for the Fire Department.  Usage is unlimited for the number of Gill responders and for the number of dispatch calls.  
Greg made a motion, seconded by John, to approve signing up for the IamResponding service, and to authorize Ray 
to sign any service agreements or related documents.  The vote was unanimous in the affirmative. 

Acting Police Chief Chris Redmond joined the meeting at 5:41 PM. 

Baby Safe Haven Signs:  The Fire Department received two aluminum Baby Safe Haven signs from the A.M.T. 
Children of Hope Foundation. Per Massachusetts law, a person can leave a newborn infant up to 7 days old with an 
employee at any hospital, fire station or police station.  These signs were developed for fire departments that are not 
staffed 24/7, in order to help prevent an infant from being left outside an unstaffed fire station. The signs provide 
bilingual instructions directing the person to call a toll-free phone number to receive further instructions on how to 
safely relinquish the infant. 

It was noted the area around the Fire Station has very poor cell phone service.  Before mounting the signs, the 
Selectboard asked Ray to check with Town Counsel about the lack of phone service and whether this could pose a 
liability for the Town.  It was also suggested that 4 additional signs be requested, so there can be a sign at each 
entrance to the Public Safety Complex. 

Beaubien, Sears, Connell, Edson, and Parody left the meeting at 5:45 PM. 

Review of Minutes:  Greg made a motion, seconded by John, to approve the minutes of 9/18/17, 9/19/17, and 
9/25/17.  The vote was unanimous in the affirmative. 

Updates: For the ongoing projects (Sewer I&I Study, Gill Elementary Well, Mariamante/Community Solar, Annual 
Reports, and French King Bridge Cameras), Ray reported no updates.  Police matters have consumed an immense 
amount of time in recent weeks. 

Highway Department Updates:  Ray reported on several updates from Highway Superintendent Mick LaClaire. The 
ramp at the Riverside Building is complete, and new gravel has been applied to the parking area. The base coat of 
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paving is down on River Road, with a top coat still to be applied next year.  Loam has been applied to the road 
edges, and guardrails still need to be installed by an outside vendor. 

Phil Gilfeather-Girton joined the meeting at 5:47 PM. 

Police Department Matters:  John made a motion, seconded by Greg, to ratify the Selectboard’s vote of 9/18/17 in 
which Chris Redmond was named Acting Police Chief.  The vote was unanimous in the affirmative.  In a discussion 
of compensation for the Acting Police Chief, Ray identified a section of Gill’s Personnel Policy that spells out how 
an employee is to be paid for working outside of his normal position: “When an employee is temporarily assigned to 
a position in a class with a higher pay range for forty (40) or more consecutive work hours, he or she shall be 
granted a pay increase equal to the rate for the next classification level at the same step for the duration of the 
temporary assignment.”  For Redmond, this means an increase from $30.37/hour (top step of level 7 for Sergeant) to 
$32.46 (top step of level 8 for Police Chief).  John made a motion, seconded by Greg, to make the higher rate 
retroactive to 9/18/17.  The vote was unanimous in the affirmative. 

Shared Police Chief: Randy reported on a phone call from a Selectman from another town who inquired if Gill was 
interested in exploring a shared police chief.  By consensus, the Selectboard agreed there is no interest in sharing a 
police chief right now, but it would be good to begin talking about it now with an eye toward years in the future.  
Randy was given the okay to continue discussions with the other town.  The Selectboard also reviewed a letter from 
Greenfield Mayor Bill Martin offering “Greenfield’s professional services of law enforcement in the areas of 
training, community and response, patrol and communication.”  A letter will be sent thanking the Mayor for the 
offer. 

Gill 225th: Randy reported a group met last week to brainstorm ideas for events to be part of a 225th anniversary 
celebration.  A Facebook page for the 225th has been established by Steve Damon.  The next meeting will be 
October 25th. 

Steve Schechterle joined the meeting at 5:53 PM. 

MEMA/FEMA Grant for Plan Update: The Selectboard reviewed a letter to MEMA stating the Town’s interest in 
being considered for funding to update its Local Multi-hazard Mitigation Plan.  The update is expected to cost 
approximately $12,500, of which 25% must be provided by a local match of staff & volunteer time and/or other 
funds.  Ray noted staff & volunteer time should be able to provide the match amount, but the Town would also seek 
DLTA funds for the project from the FRCOG in 2018.  John made a motion, seconded by Greg, to authorize Randy 
to sign the letter of intent for the grant.  The vote was unanimous in the affirmative. 

Resignation:  Ray reported Nancy Griswold has resigned as an Assessor for the Town, after serving in that position 
for 10 years.  The Selectboard directed a letter be sent to Griswold thanking her for her service to the Town.  The 
two remaining Assessors have asked the Selectboard to search for and appoint a new Assessor as soon as possible, 
as the workload of the Board demands a full complement of Assessors. 

Public Hearing on Liquor License Application by Summit Stores for 23 French King Highway:  Shortly after 
6:00 PM the Selectboard convened a public hearing on an application by Summit Stores LLC for an annual, 
off-premises wine and malt beverage convenience store liquor license at 23 French King Highway.  Tom Frawley, 
President of Summit Stores (which will operate the new convenience store) and President of Summit Distributing 
(which owns the land and buildings), and Mark Graham, Store Manager, explained their application and answered 
questions.  Plans of the new facility, which is currently under construction, were distributed. 

Ray noted the state’s quota system allows Gill two licenses for all alcohol package stores and five licenses for 
package stores selling just beer and wine.  Only one license – The Spirit Shoppe – is currently issued, and is for all 
alcohol. 

Graham, as the store manager and manager of record for the liquor license, will be on site 2-3 days per week.  
Frawley stated the coolers containing alcohol will be kept locked except during licensed sale hours.  He explained 
any wine to be sold will be in the coolers with the beers (and other malt beverages).  It was noted the ZBA’s Special 
Permit for the convenience store allows it to be open 7 days a week from 5 AM to 11 PM.   

Frawley requested alcohol sales be allowed Monday thru Saturday from 8 AM to 11 PM and Sundays from 10 AM 
to 11 PM and as otherwise provided by state law.  Frawley stated it is Summit’s policy to not begin alcohol sales 
until 15 minutes after the approved start time, and to end sales 30 minutes before the approved stop time, and this 
policy would be followed at the Gill location. 
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Abutter Steve Schechterle, owner of The Spirit Shoppe which is located next door to Summit’s gas station and 
convenience store, raised no questions or concerns about the liquor license application.  No other abutters attended 
the hearing and no one spoke in opposition to the liquor license application.  The Selectboard briefly discussed the 
Route 2/Main Road intersection and the flow of pedestrian traffic.  It is hoped pedestrians will use the crossing 
signal request at the intersection, and drivers will be watchful for and respectful of pedestrians in the crosswalk. 

Greg made a motion, seconded by John, to approve Summit Stores’ application for an annual, off-premises Wine & 
Malt Beverages Convenience Store liquor license at 23 French King Highway with the licensed hours of sale to be 
Monday – Saturday 8AM-11PM, Sunday 10AM-11PM, and as otherwise provided by state law.  The vote was 
unanimous in the affirmative.  The approved application was signed and will be mailed to the ABCC for their 
review and action. 

USPS Mailbox Relocation: Ray reported the Turners Falls Postmaster has inquired about relocating the USPS 
Collection Box from the Gill Mobil to the Town Hall, as the construction contractor has stated the box is no longer 
desired by the property owners.  When asked, Frawley and Graham indicated they were willing to keep the 
collection box at the site if a safe location can be found.  Frawley and Graham left the meeting at 6:20 PM. 

School Bus Stop Relocation: Conor Driscoll, Principal of Gill Elementary School, joined the meeting to discuss one 
current and one potential safety concern.  As the current concern, he requested permission to relocate an elementary 
school bus stop from the driveway of the Spirit Shoppe (6 Main Road) to the Meadow Street driveway of the 
Town’s Riverside Building off Route 2.  He explained there is a lot of traffic at the Spirit Shoppe during the 
afternoon drop off, which makes it difficult for the bus driver to see and keep track of all of the students.  He has 
spoken with Eloise Michaels at the Four Winds School, a tenant of the Riverside Building, and there would be no 
schedule conflicts to use that location for the bus stop. 

Acting Police Chief Chris Redmond and Spirit Shoppe owner Steve Schechterle both expressed strong support for 
changing the location of the bus stop.  Schechterle noted that 3:30 PM is his store’s busiest time of the day.  Driscoll 
estimated between 3 and 10 parents would be in vehicles at the bus stop on any given day.  If approved, he hopes to 
have the new location start effective October 10th.  It was asked to have Town Counsel weigh in on the use of Town 
property for the bus stop. (“No issues, as long as there is constant and adequate adult supervision.”) 

John made a motion, seconded by Greg, to approve the new location of the bus stop contingent upon no objections 
from Town Counsel.  The vote was unanimous in the affirmative. 

Posting School Grounds: Driscoll also requested permission to post the Gill Elementary School grounds and 
accompanying Nature Area as No Hunting Zones.  Both areas are currently not posted.  Acting Chief Redmond 
noted that by law, weapons are not allowed on school grounds.  It was thought that posting the Nature Area could be 
helpful, as it is wooded enough that hunters may not realize how close they are to a school.  However, it was pointed 
out the Conservation Commission has responsibility for the Nature Area, so Driscoll was referred to the ConCom 
for a decision on posting that land.  Greg made a motion, seconded by John, to authorize the Principal to post the 
school grounds against hunting.  The vote was unanimous in the affirmative.  Driscoll left the meeting. 

Conservation Commission Letter to MassDEP re FirstLight: In September, the Gill Conservation Commission sent a 
letter to the Mass DEP outlining “significant water quality issues connected to both current and long-term use of the 
Connecticut River by FirstLight Hydro Generating Company.” As the Selectboard’s representative to the FERC 
relicensing settlement talks involving FirstLight, MassDEP, the Town of Gill, and many other federal, state, local, 
and river agencies, John asked whether the Selectboard wished to have this letter introduced into the settlement 
talks, in hopes of getting riverbank erosion mitigation and control onto the agenda of the settlement talks. 

Phil Gilfeather-Girton, Chair of the Conservation Commission, commented that erosion will be a topic of the talks, 
and agreed having lots of voices discussing this topic is a good thing.  By consensus the Selectboard decided to have 
John share the letter at the next set of settlement talks, scheduled for October 4th and 5th in Northfield. 

USPS Mailbox, Part 2: By consensus, the Selectboard temporarily approved the Postmaster’s request to relocate the 
USPS Collection Box to the front walkway of the Town Hall, with the hope that a permanent location is found back 
at the Gill Mobil when it reopens. 

Recycling Dividends Program Grant: Ray reported the Town will receive $3,150 from the Mass DEP’s Recycling 
Dividends Program.  Some of the grant will be used to purchase recycling bins to distribute to residents. The grant 
funds may also be carried over from year to year in order to build up enough funds to undertake larger projects. 
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John offered his congratulations and thanks to Chris Redmond for his excellent work thus far as the Acting Police 
Chief. 

George Brace left the meeting at 6:48 PM. 

Warrant:  The Selectboard reviewed and signed the FY 2018 warrant #8. 

The meeting adjourned at 7:38 PM. 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Ray Purington, Administrative Assistant. 

 Signed copy on file.  Approved on 10/16/2017 
____________________________________________ 
Greg Snedeker, Selectboard Clerk 
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Telephone 413-863-9347   325 Main Road, Gill MA 01354     Fax 413-863-7775  

This institution is an equal opportunity provider and employer. 

October 2, 2017 
 
Massachusetts Emergency Management Agency 
Attn: Sarah White 
400 Worcester Road  
Framingham MA 01702 
 
RE: Letter of Intent and Non-Federal Cost Share Commitment for 2017 Pre-Disaster Mitigation  
 
Dear Ms. White: 
 
Through this letter the Town of Gill wishes to be considered for 2017 Pre-Disaster Mitigation Grant 
funding to update our Local Multi-hazard Mitigation Plan.  Our current plan was approved on 
September 22, 2014 and is set to expire on September 22, 2019. 
 
In addition, we commit to providing a non-federal cost share of $3,125 which is 25% of the total cost of 
the $12,500 planning project we will undertake if awarded. The non-federal cost share will be comprised 
of staff and volunteer time and, if needed, 2018 District Local Technical Assistance funding. 
 
Our community is committed to making our community more resilient from natural hazards and 
reducing our overall vulnerability.  We will be addressing the following hazards in our plans: flooding 
due to blocked rivers, streams, and culverts, power outages caused by severe winter storms, microbursts, 
and other high wind events; and providing adequate warning to residents when there is the potential for 
a natural disaster. 
 
We are particularly concerned with hazards which could threaten the private, 700-student Northfield 
Mount Hermon School located in Gill, the elderly housing complex located off Main Road, and the 
reliable availability of fuel for Town emergency vehicles during multi-day disasters and power outages.  
Additionally, the largest school bus company in Franklin County is located in Gill, and keeping roads 
open during regional disasters is critical to their operations. 
 
The Town recently funded a records preservation project to digitize some of the oldest records of the 
Town.  This is an action item from our Prioritized Action Plan in the current Local Multi-hazard 
Mitigation Plan. 
 
Gill is committed to implementing this planning process by forming a committee that will work with a 
staff person from the Franklin Regional Council of Governments. The committee will include Gene 
Beaubien, Emergency Management Director, and Ray Purington, Town Administrative Assistant, as 
well as the Police Chief and Highway Superintendent, and representatives from the Building Inspection 
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Department and Board of Health. Gill residents, as well as representatives from the public and private 
schools and daycares located in Gill will be invited to join the committee and/or attend its meetings.  
The F.M. Kuzmeskus bus company, FirstLight Power Resources, and Eversource will also be requested 
to participate in the planning process. 
 
It is estimated there will be at least five working sessions to review and update the current Plan, with at 
least one public forum to present the Plan and receive comments that can be incorporated into the final 
version. 
 
We hope that you consider our commitment letter for our Hazard mitigation Planning Update and 
include our community in the 2017 application to the Federal Emergency Management Agency for 
funding.  We look forward to this opportunity. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Gill Selectboard 
Randy Crochier, Chair 
Greg Snedeker 
John Ward 
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Telephone 413-863-9347   325 Main Road, Gill MA 01354     Fax 413-863-7775  

This institution is an equal opportunity provider and employer. 

To be published in The Recorder on September 18, 2017 
 
 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

In accordance with the provisions of M.G.L. Chapter 138, notice is hereby given that the Gill 

Selectboard will hold a public hearing at the Gill Town Hall, 325 Main Road, Gill, MA on Monday, 

October 2, 2017 at 6:00 PM on the application by Summit Stores LLC for an annual, off-premises Wine 

and Malt Beverages Convenience Store liquor license at the location identified as 23 French King 

Highway, Gill, MA., under the management of Mark Graham.  The property described in the application 

is a single-story building, convenience store, consisting of the sales floor, two restrooms, back room, 

kitchen area, and an office, all totaling 4,300 square feet. 

 

Randy Crochier, Chair 

Gill Selectboard 
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September 2017 
 
Brian Harrington, Director, Water Resources 
Western Region Office  
MA Department of Environmental Protection 
436 Dwight Street 
Springfield, MA 01103 
  
Re:       Wetlands Protection Act compliance 
  
Dear Mr. Harrington: 
 
The Town of Gill Conservation Commission (GCC) is writing this letter to bring to your 
attention significant water quality issues connected to both current and long-term use of the 
Connecticut River by FirstLight Hydro Generating Company (FirstLight) and its successor. 
  
Under the current FERC operating license for its Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Project, 
FirstLight is required to control and repair areas of riverbank erosion.  Regulation and oversight 
of the projects to control bank erosion fall under the Wetlands Protection Act (the Act). To date 
there have been five bank stabilization projects in Gill (see Appendix 1, FERC Scoping Meeting 
presentation showing extent of erosion and a map of Gill riverbanks).  The Gill Conservation 
Commission has not issued a Certificate of Compliance for any of the Phase III Restoration 
Sites; no mention of this is made in FirstLight’s “2016 Year-End Report, Bank Stabilization 
Phase III (Report).  The Report, prepared by New England Environmental and submitted 
December 21, 2016 to both the GCC and the DEP Western Region Office, states that all is well 
except for needed invasive abatement and that their monitoring is drawing to a close. The Report 
also states:  
 
“There has been very little natural sediment deposition from spring freshets/storm events. The 
restoration design, in part, depends on sediment trapping to build up the bench and protect the 
adjacent bank face. The project sites continue to stabilize and new vegetation is established each 
year. There have been no significant changes to bank stability at these three sites during 
2016.” (Executive Summary).  
 
In the conditions set forth in the Order of Conditions issued by the GCC prior to project 
construction, the aquatic bench/construction road was to be fully vegetated to stabilize the 
project.  
 
The GCC has not issued a Certificate of Compliance for the 2009 first Phase III reconstruction 
site (Split River Farm) because the bench created to control bank erosion does not appear to be 
stable at the downstream end. As bank stability has not been fully achieved, FirstLight must 
continue monitoring and also must take any necessary remedial action until a Certificate of 
Compliance is received for this and other Phase III sites. 
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The bio-engineering approach to bank stabilization – which the GCC strongly supports – was 
deemed from the beginning to be experimental, and outcomes could be expected to be uncertain; 
while there have certainly been successes, the Split River Farm Site has been  
particularly challenging because of its position opposite the Northfield tailrace. Relicensing 
study 3.3.9, appendix B (velocity), shows that this section is subject to dynamic swirling patterns 
that inevitably impact restoration projects. Recommendations prior to construction were 
submitted to FirstLight in 2009 from a SEEDS (Ecology + Education + Design) Review that was 
commissioned by the GCC.  In short, a more robust treatment was recommended with a more 
substantial anchoring technique for these Phase III reconstruction sites near the tailrace in 
“…one of the most dynamic areas in the Turners Falls pool, with back eddies created by the 

water releases from the pumped storage facility.” (See Appendix 2, SEEDS excerpt).  
 
The GCC has conducted numerous meetings, walks, site-visits with FirstLight, and while there 
has been verbal acknowledgement of the problems the bank in question poses, we have not seen 
the problem addressed in end-of-year reports or photographs.  
 
For instance, the photos in the 2016 Monitoring Report fail to show the areas of the downstream 
end of the Lower Split River Site completed in 2009 with their fully exposed roots wads with 
attached trunks that are supposed to be buried under the aquatic bench/construction road.  The 
downstream end of the Bathory/Gallagher site that was completed in 2013 also shows fully 
exposed root wads with their trunks attached, as well as cables that have rusted and loosened, 
duckbill anchors that have been lost, and trunks that have become dislodged. It appears that 
FirstLight has not been fully monitoring the Phase III sites as required in the Order of Conditions 
(see Appendices 3 & 4, photos of Phase III sites). 
  
There has never been a comprehensive or detailed corrective plan of action. As a result, the GCC 
continues to have concerns that in the event we sign-off on a Certificate of Compliance, all 
further problem-solving efforts will cease, and FirstLight will consider itself absolved from 
responsibility to the banks. 
 
 FERC Relicensing Concerns 
 
The GCC is concerned about the next 30-50 years of the new FERC license, not just the five-
year monitoring cycle required for the Phase III restoration projects. 
 
As DEP is aware, the Pumped Storage and Turners Falls hydro projects are nearing completion 
of relicensing by FERC. Relicensing Study 3.1.2 on causes of erosion basically states that 
FirstLight has minimal responsibility for erosion in the Pool. GCC and other stakeholders 
question that conclusion based on four decades of empirical data. Left unchallenged, the 
assertion would undo decades of FERC rulings on licensee responsibility for control of erosion 
in the pool.  
  
An Erosion Control Plan (ECP) was finalized by FERC in 1999 for the licensee of the Turners 
Falls and Northfield Mountain Hydroelectric Projects to address the severe riverbank erosion in 
the Turners Falls Pool of the Connecticut River. In the years since the 1999 ECP, FERC has 
ruled that the licensee is responsible for the erosion in the Pool no matter what the cause. While 
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multiple causes of erosion are recognized (such as the daily fluctuations from the operation of 
Northfield Mountain, the spring freshet of high water, other high-water events, and boat wakes), 
it has been held by area agencies and hired consultants that daily water level fluctuations are a 
primary cause of erosion.  The Turners Falls Pool has in effect become a tidal river.   
  
The long-term health of the riverbanks needs to be a primary focus of the relicensing process as 
it affects water quality, aquatic and terrestrial habitats, prime farmland, structures, and more. The 
value of these resources is the reason the GCC feels compelled to write this letter.  
  
The Gill Conservation Commission, like all such small-town commissions, is in an untenable 
position. We witness erosion with our own eyes and listen to the complaints of old-timers who 
have fished these banks for decades. Visitors to the river often think the river is tidal as they 
observe the dramatically fluctuating levels. Our dilemma is that we do not have the resources to 
refute FirstLight’s study conclusions, and so we are left wondering how to responsibly continue 
to conserve our banks and our river.  
 
In addition, climate change has the potential to bring major weather events that could undermine 
even the best of the restoration projects. Our town can’t afford erosion control at the level met by 
the hydropower company. Finally, the GCC is a governing body made-up of five volunteers with 
varying degrees of education in environmental issues.  
  
We depend on and need the continued support of DEP as we carry out our responsibilities under 
the Wetlands Protection Act. The GCC asks for MA DEP’s assistance in ensuring that the 
important issues of long-term monitoring and repair of FirstLight’s restoration efforts in the 

Town of Gill be comprehensively addressed now and in the new license. We also urge DEP to 
utilize its authority under Section 401 of the Clean Water Act to require the new licensee to 
ensure that the water quality, aquatic and terrestrial habitats, prime farmland, and banks of the 
Connecticut River are fully protected.   
 
One thing of note in the 401Water Quality Certificate issued for the Phase III project is the 
requirement for a Corrective Plan of Action if the monitoring shows that the “restoration project 

has unintended detrimental consequences to the physical and biological integrity of the aquatic 
ecosystem of the CT River …” (condition #15 on pages 7 and 8.) Is it too late to ask for this?  
We would appreciate your feedback on this.  Also, on p. 4 there is a note that the Certificate 
expired in 2011.  Was it extended? 
 
Also unclear is the wording of the NOI dated April 15, 2009: 
 
“Monitoring is proposed for five years after installation at the intensity described below, and 
FirstLight will continue to monitor the sites through cross-sectional surveys afterwards.  First 
Light and NEE propose to monitor the success of this bank stabilization technique through the 
installation of permanent monitoring stations.  Monitoring will occur as noted in the descriptions 
below.  Each station will have: cross-sectional surveys, scour chains, bank pins, stakes for 
measuring sediment, permanent photo stations, vegetation plots, structural inspections, and year-
end report.” (Section 10, p. 29) 
 



 4 

We are uncertain as to what ‘afterwards’ means—does it mean for the entire length of the new 
license?  Will this monitoring include sending the GCC a report of findings, and will there be 
corrective action taken if needed? We would appreciate your feedback on this as well. 
 
Thank you for your attention to the Gill Conservation Commission’s issues of concern regarding 
protection of the Connecticut River. We invite and offer our assistance for site visits by DEP 
staff to observe first-hand the water quality problems we are bringing to your attention.  Also, the 
GCC offers to meet with you and your staff at your office to discuss the issues raised in this 
letter.  
  
Respectfully yours, 
  
FOR THE GILL CONSERVATION COMMISSION 
 
  
  
___Phil Gilfeather-Girton, Chair________________________________ 
 
  
Attachments  (Appendices 1-4) 
  
Cc:       Bethany Card 
            Daniel Sieger 
 Lealdon Langley 
            David Foulis 
            David Cameron 
            Mark Stinson 
            Bob Kubit 
 Keith Barnicle 
            Kimberly Noake MacPhee, FRCOG 
            Chris Chaney, FERC 
            Andrea Donlon, CRC 
            Andy Fisk,  CRC 
            Tom Miner, CRSEC 
            Ray Purington, Admin. Town of Gill 
 








